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Dear Parents and Carers,  

Welcome back to our students, parents, carers and extended Corryong  
College community. We have definitely started the year much differently to last. 
We have had a great first week with staff and students and a visit from Regional  
Director Bernie Boulton. Bernie came in person to congratulate our college on the 
brilliant results of our Year 12 students. Once again our college has made it into the 
top achieving schools in the state. In our region we were the second on the list of 
highest outcomes, however, we came in first in all government schools! We are one 
of very few colleges that have consistently achieved high results every year. What 
an achievement! As Sarah Klippel outlined on our first day, every single one of our 
Year 12ôs have a career pathway through study or employment. All VCE students 
were accepted into their university courses, a number of them with early entrance 
offers. We always say that we are in a privileged position having our  
children from their first day of Foundation to their last day of year 12. We know 
our students completely and work as team to ensure the best opportunities and learning development for all. It does take a  
village to grow a child. Corryong College is a perfect example of this with our great success. Therefore, for all our new parents 
we welcome this year through all year levels and down to the first day of our little Foundation cherubs, we welcome you to 
this community and congratulate you on opening an exciting new chapter in the journey of your childôs learning and  
development. To our 2020 Year 12 students, congratulations. To our 2021 Year 12 students, we welcome you to a year of  
support, commitment and dedication.  

Innovation in the past is great, but continuing to always look at how do we do things differently, and continuous  
improvement and ongoing change is the measure.  

 

As we start a new year we ensure we reflect on the core purpose of our work, the nature in which we work and what it means to 
be a collaborative team with a core purpose at Corryong College. As we all know, and in every organisation, change is  
inevitable. Moreover, encompassing what it means to be a lifelong learner means consistent forward thinking and strategic 
planning is vital.   
We commenced our year very differently from last. It was exciting, positive and inspiring. We had the opportunity to discuss, 
mind map and plan what 2021 is going to be like for our college. Unlike the conventional teams of the past where cooperation 
and task driven work was seen as success, we as a college and community work collaboratively through consistent self and 
team reflection, data analysis and constant adaption based on need.  
Our innovation is evident in the implementation of our literacy programs through our primary year levels. Over the past couple 
of months, I have heard some say we do not have a ñdyslexic programò. This is an unfortunate fallacy in perception. Here at 
Corryong College our staff are trained to be teachers of Multi-structured Sensory Learning (MSL). This means that they are 
taught key skills including the codes and rules to take on  English from the basics to academic language and teaching this 
through each of our senses. This caters for every learner including our children who have dyslexia. MSL has been written,  
tested and developed via the scientific and psychological research of dyslexia. Therefore each of our teachers are trained to 
teach our children with dyslexia, but better, this method of teaching is done day to day within every literacy classroom for all 
children. This means that we donôt have to wait for children to be diagnosed, as we start this learning from day dot. It is when 

Jemasyn Bertelli Employed Disability Carer Sam Paton ADFAðB/Aeronautical Engineering 

Emma Byatt 2nd Year Diesel Mechanic Apprentice Ethan Parry Traineeship Walwa Primary School 

Eli Byrne 1st Year Plumbing Apprentice  Hannah Paul Enrolled B/Biomedical Science Latrobe Uni 

Mikhail Chua Enrolled B/Nursing CSU Angus Pilli TAFE 

Caitlin Klippel GAP yearðSnowy Hydro Traineeship 
Deferred B/Ag. CSU 

Ben Pitman 1st Year Electrical Apprentice @ Snowy Hydro 

Charlie McKimmie Employed Khancoban Station Hannah Pole GAP yearðEmployment. 
Deferred B/Business CSU, B/Architecture Deakin.  

Skye McNamara Enrolled B/Education CSU Kristen Ross Employed & enrolling TAFE 

Bailey McManus Enrolled B/Sci Macquarie Uni.  Riley Saxon  GAP yearðEmployed. Deferred B/Sport Science and  
Business Deakin 

Ryan Norman GAP yearðDWELP 
Deferred B/Sci Hobart Uni 

Tom Sheather Employed Flying Pilot 

Isobel Norman Enrolled B/Exercise & Sports Science   
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we quickly establish those who may need support that we carry out the same teaching but in a small group or one-to-one, or 
óboot campingô, to catch up our children. This means that when children go back into the classroom, there are not varying 
methods or skills they are missing out on but they are able to slip back into the class with the same, at times more, as their 
peers. This builds great confidence. We have been implementing and training staff for the last 3+ years and the results of  
literacy growth in our children is fantastic evidence that this is a great success.  
 
This year we have a lot to look forward to whilst we continue our consistent improvement strategies. The below list is a brief 
outline:  
 

¶ Cert III traineeships for school leavers up to age 24; Admin, 
Integration Aide, Sports & Rec, IT.  

¶ Further Mental Health Support ï mental health practitioners: 
DET; Meaghan & Leah 1 day/week, AWHealth Sam Jones 2 
days/week 

¶ Wellbeing/connectivity; Creative Partnerships with guest 
artists, continued increased wellbeing programs unable to 
commence last year, across all year levels.  

¶ Building works; ECA, B block, and negotiation/push for  
further funding for possibly front of school/admin that is  
inviting, community oriented, presents what we stand for.  

¶ Supporting each other to grow; Learning walks, SWPBS 
(School Wide Positive Behaviour Support) ï creating shared 
expectations, explicitly teaching positive behaviour.  

¶ Integration Teacher ï Margie Walker. Conduit between  
services, teachers, integration aides, support for ILPs/SSGs, 
staff/integration aid support.  

¶ Learning Support Team who meet regularly to track, evaluate 
and implement action plans on a weekly bases. This team 
comprises of 9 teachers across literacy and numeracy.  

 

Welcome new staff. 

Please make them welcome. Photos will come in the near future.  

¶ Alister (Al) McInnes: Yr5/6 YLL / Yr6 classroom teacher 

¶ Brett Scholtes: Yr7 Form / Elliott Form Fri/ PE / Sport  

¶ Susan (Sue) Smith: Yr9 Form / Mitta Form Fri / English / Hums / Middle Yearôs Literacy Support  

¶ Razan (Raz) Sappidean: Jerminal Form Fri / English / Sport / Middle Yearôs Literacy Support  / 9/10 Careers  
Support with Sandra Kovacic. 

¶ Justin Knott: Integration Aide  
 

Year Level Leaders for 2021:  

A reminder of our Year Level Leaders for 2021 are as follows:  
 
Uniform and Mobile Phones: 
For our information, we have attached the Uniform and Mobile Phone policy. In short, the uniform requirements are as below. 
It is important that ALL students wear the correct uniform. Most items are available at the Corryong College front office. The 
Mobile phone policy is a Victorian Government legislation. Students are not to carry their mobile phone on them during school 
hours. If they need to bring a mobile phone to school to allow them contact before or after school, they are to either lock them 
in the mobile phone lockers provided throughout the college or in their lockers. It is the responsibility of the student to lock 
these away. Locks for their personal school lockers is their own responsibility. If students are seen with their mobile phone, 
they will be confiscated and kept at the front office, where they can be collected at the end of the day. If this occurs three times, 
parents/carers will be called and asked to collect. Depending on the nature of use of the phone, consequences could be put in 
place. If parents need to contact students, please do not do this through your childôs phone but contact the front office and staff 
will be able to pass on the message. Students stating they are talking on the phone to their parents, will still have their phone 
confiscated. This policy is increasing our studentsô communication and socialisation with each other during recess and lunch as 
well as reducing the issues we have had in the past with the use of social media. Thank you for your  

understanding and support.  
 
 

Wishing you all a prosperous year ahead. 

 

Fran Heath - College Principal.   

 

Claudia Byrne Alister  

McInnes 

Zan Knott Lisa Whitsed 

Sue Scott 

Warren Sinclair Sandra Kovacic Sarah Klippel Olivia Nugent 

F-4 Leader 5/6 Leader 7 Leader 8 Leader 9 Leader  10 Leader VCE Leader  VCAL Leader  



Mon 1st 

Year 7 Swimming (PE) 

 

Tues 2nd  

Foundation, Year 1,2 

& 4 Swimming  

Lessons 

Year 8 Swimming (PE) 

Wed 3rd 

Year 9/10 Swimming 

(PE) optional 

 

Thurs 4th 

Year 5/6 Swimming 

(PE) 

 

Fri 5th 

Swimming Carnival 

 

 

Mon 8th 

Year 8 Tathra Camp 

Year 7 Swimming (PE) 

 

Tues 9th 

Year 8 Tathra Camp 

 

 

Wed 10th 

Year 8 Tathra Camp 

Year 12 Thredbo 

Year 9/10 Swimming 

(PE) optional 

Thurs 11th 

Year 8 Tathra Camp 

Year 5/6 and Year 8 

Swimming (PE) 

Fri 12th 

 

Mon 15th 

Year 7 Swimming (PE) 

Tues 16th 

Year 8 Swimming (PE) 

Wed 17th 

Year 9/10 Swimming 

(PE) optional 

Thurs 18th 

 

Fri 19th 

 

Mon 22nd 

 

Tues 23rd 

Year 8 Swimming (PE) 

Wed 24th 

Year 9/10 Swimming 

(PE) optional 

Thurs 25th 

 

Fri 26th 

Division Swimming  

CarnivalðJunior TBC 

Mon 1st 

Year 7 Tathra 

 

Tues 2nd 

Year 7 Tathra 

Year 8 Swimming (PE) 

Wed 3rd 

Year 7 Tathra 

 

Thurs 4th 

Year 7 Tathra 

OM Swimming  

Championship 

Fri 5th 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS   Term 1, 2021 


